














From: Stacey Wrenn
To: Marie Long
Cc: Karl Beckert; Alice Girton
Subject: Bullet points on Chateau and RAL for status meeting
Date: 24 February 2023 10:22:08
Attachments: image001.png

Hi Marie,

Here’s the bullet points for the status meeting, let me know if you need any more detail.

Cheers,
Stacey

Chateau
We are working with KAH NZ to ensure a smooth transition of the Chateau to DOC on 9
March.
Under the terms of their lease, KAH NZ must yield the Chateau and surrounding buildings to
DOC in good condition. We are contracting an external professional to provide an
independent view of work required to bring the buildings up to the required standard.
We have received a number of requests from interested parties about leasing the Chateau.
We are considering all options for the future use of the Chateau before progressing
conversations with interested parties.

 
 
Stacey Wrenn (she/her)
Strategic Operations Manager
Whare Kaupapa Atawhai | Conservation House
Phone: 
www.doc.govt.nz
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From: Alice Girton
To: Sarah Owen
Subject: Penny updates 17 March 2023
Date: 15 March 2023 16:02:00





Chateau Tongariro

  

I intend to meet weekly with Mike to discuss matters relating to the Chateau. I have



shared our plan for the transition of the building to DOC and our consideration of its
future use with you and Mike. My team will keep this updated.

 





























From: Alice Girton
To: Penny Nelson
Cc: Sandra Griffiths; Sean Goddard
Subject: NORS Penny updates 21 April
Date: 19 April 2023 16:55:00

Kia ora

Please see below NORS updates as of Friday 21 April:

Chateau Tongariro



Mike Tully is being interviewed by Pattrick Smellie of BusinessDesk this week about the
future options for the Chateau. Mr Smellie has advised my team he will be releasing an
article looking at the history of the Chateau and the options for the future in the next few
days.
The following people are on the steering group I am leading for regulatory issues in
Tongariro (not just the Chateau): Mike, Steph, Henry, Ruth (optional), Tame (optional), Sia
(optional), Jonty, and representatives from LINZ, MCH, and potentially MBIE, on relevant
matters. LINZ and MCH have not yet advised who they would like to join the steering
group.
We are commissioning a condition assessment of the 23 additional buildings that were
included in the Chateau lease. This assessment will inform our ongoing management of
these buildings as well as repair and maintenance requirements. The Property team have
advised what information we require from this assessment.

My team are working with the Property team to transition this work to Property. I expect
this transition to occur when we have received the Crown Law advice, which will set out
the parameters for how we operate while we resolve the end of lease matters.

Ng  mihi,
Alice Girton (she/her)
Executive Assistant to Marie Long
Deputy Director-General National Operations and Regulatory Services
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From: Penny Nelson
To: Alice Girton; Marie Long; Sean Goddard
Cc: Mike Tully; Stephanie Rowe
Subject: RE: Penny updates NORS 28/04
Date: 29 April 2023 12:19:30

Thanks for this comprehensive update.

I support the Chateau going to Property on 1 July. Given the risk and significance of this work I’m
interested in you and Mike working through what is needed as cross Doc input as you lead the
work and then what this looks like as it transitions to him. Thanks for making the call you did re
the Award.  

PN

Penny Nelson 
Director-General | Tumuaki-Ahurei
M: 

From: Alice Girton <agirton@doc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, April 26, 2023 5:12 PM
To: Penny Nelson <pnelson@doc.govt.nz>
Cc: Sandra Griffiths <sgriffiths@doc.govt.nz>; Sean Goddard <sgoddard@doc.govt.nz>
Subject: Penny updates NORS 28/04
Importance: High

Kia ora

Please see below NORS updates as of Friday 28 April:Please see below NORS updates as of Friday 28 April:

 Penny Nelson <pnelson@doc.govt.nz>
 Sandra Griffiths <sgriffiths@doc.govt.nz>; Sean Goddard <sgoddard@doc.govt.nz>
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Architecture Award, and have invited us to their ceremony in June to accept the award.
We have declined the invitation to attend the ceremony, as we don’t think it is
appropriate to publicly accept this award when we do not have certainty about the future
of the building or what investment the Crown will make it in.

 

 
Ng  mihi,
Alice Girton (she/her)
Executive Assistant to Marie Long
Deputy Director-General National Operations and Regulatory Services
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From: Alice Girton
To: Penny Nelson
Cc: Sandra Griffiths; Sean Goddard
Subject: NORS updates Friday 5 May
Date: 04 May 2023 11:50:00

Kia ora
 
Please see below NORS updates as of Friday 5 May:
 





Chateau Tongariro
We have now received both the final condition report on the Chateau 



My team are preparing a briefing for you and the Minister on our approach to resolving end of
lease matters.  This briefing will set our proposed approach, the results we are seeking, and the
legal and financial risk of the approach.

We are working with  on their proposal to support our strategic thinking
about the future options for the Chateau. Their proposal includes  working
closely with key people in DOC to determine our strategic objectives for the site and analyse
our options to achieve these objectives.  
We have not yet received an offer for insurance. We have shared our recent insurance
valuation for the Chateau with our brokers, who are using this to support negotiations with
insurance providers.  

 
Ng  mihi,
Alice Girton (she/her)
Executive Assistant to Marie Long
Deputy Director-General National Operations and Regulatory Services

 
 
 

valuation for the Chateau with our brokers, who are using this to support negotiations with

Deputy Director-General National Operations and Regulatory Services

 on their proposal to support our strategic thinking
about the future options for the Chateau. Their proposal includes 
closely with key people in DOC to determine our strategic objectives for the site and analyse

We have not yet received an offer for insurance. We have shared our recent insurance
valuation for the Chateau with our brokers, who are using this to support negotiations with

My team are preparing a briefing for you and the Minister on our approach to resolving end of
This briefing will set our proposed approach, the results we are seeking, and the









From: Alice Girton
To: Penny Nelson
Cc: Sean Goddard; Sandra Griffiths
Subject: NORS updates for Penny 2 June
Date: 01 June 2023 12:14:00

Kia ora

Please see below NORS updates as of 2 June:

Chateau Tongariro
A recent RNZ article explored the ongoing impact of the Chateau closure on the wider
tourism business sector at Whakapapa. We are undertaking some urgent work to
establish exactly what use can be made of the ancillary buildings and provide a clearly
articulated position on this to quell some of the speculation.
A second RNZ article provided confirmation from KNZ they will share their Detailed
Seismic Assessment (DSA) with us once end of lease negotiations are concluded. This is
not a new position, however, due to the potential for protracted negotiations and need
for us to make prudent, timely decisions we are pressing on with getting our own DSA for
the building. We are now assessing proposals from contractors.

We anticipate starting some critical maintenance work to prevent further deterioration of
the building in coming weeks. The local Operations team will lead and deliver this work.
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We now have insurance cover in place for the Chateau. There are two components: perils
($10 million cover) and natural disasters ($2 million). Perils covers loss for damages from
the likes of fire, theft, falling objects, and other accidental damage. Gradual damage (for
example leaking pipes) is excluded. Natural disaster covers demolition costs for events like
earthquakes, floods, volcanic activity etc. There are certain actions we may need to take
to maintain insurance cover, for example maintaining security to a set level. We are
confirming these requirements with insurers.

Our current focus has been on preparing our position for the end of lease negotiations
with KNZ. We are also preparing for our strategic work considering the long-term future of
the Chateau. This has not been an immediate priority, as we are unable to progress any
options without a) outcomes of the end of lease negotiations with KNZ, and b)
information about the work required to manage seismic risks, which will be informed by
the Detailed Seismic Assessment we are commissioning. We will be working with 

 to help us develop a long-term strategy for the Chateau, and also seeking
the input of other agencies where they can help us with this work, including LINZ and
MCH/Heritage New Zealand.
We are about to start working with the Finance team and Treasury to seek Between
Budget Contingency funding for the Chateau for the 23/24 financial year.
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Ng  mihi,
Alice Girton (she/her)
Executive Assistant to Marie Long
Deputy Director-General National Operations and Regulatory Services
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